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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearings                                      
Wednesday, May 16, 2012 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	x
	

	Robert Jacobson
	x
	

	Warren Bock 
	x
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	x
	

	Jeffrey Kent 
	x 
	

	
	
	
	


Other Attendees: Alton Stone (AS), John Wentworth (JW), Matt Atanian (MA), Robert Oliva (RO), Jim McColl (JM)
(NB) Chair called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.

Meeting Minutes 

Motion (WB) seconded (RJ) to accept the minutes as written, of April 9, 2012, vote 5-0 unanimous.  
Public Hearing Continuance
Spaulding Woods – 5 lot subdivision Definitive Plan (Map 11, Lot 16), owners Robert Clark and Raymond Daly.  

Kevin Quinn spoke with NB earlier in the day and asked for a continuance to next month.  SL will have KQ sign a continuance form.  
Public Hearing
7.5 Pond Street – Site Plan Review and Storm Water Permit (Map 23, Lot6B), owner, John Wentworth.
Alton Stone gave a brief description of the work to be done on the lot.  Mr. Wentworth wants to build a SFR for himself and then sell his present residence at 7 Pond Street.  We have received 3 different wetland permits.  A Cat.1 permit for being within 400 ft. of a river, a Watershed permit from DCR with an exemption and an Order of Conditions from the Con. Comm.   The length of the driveway triggered the need for a Storm Water Permit and a slope being greater than 15% triggered the Site Plan Review.  We relocated the driveway away from the abutter and creating a less than straight driveway kept the slopes to less than 8%.  We took into account pre and post runoff from the developed area and created basins for this lots runoff from a 10 year storm.  There will be no increase in water flow rate going off the property because no water is coming off the property, post development.  The driveway will be gravel.  
(NB) Will the basins drain in 72 hours?  (AS) The depth will be roughly 2 feet.  The infiltration rate is .6 and 2.66 per hour.  They should empty within 40+ hours.  There is room to make them bigger if necessary.  More trees would need to be cut in order to make the basins larger.  
(AS) Responded to written comments from Rob Oliva from Ross Assoc. dated May 15, 2012 with written replies and revisions dated May 15, 2012.  A copy of each document is attached to these minutes and in the file in the TSC office. 
1. The lot is grandfathered and was a previously approved ANR lot. 
2. Retention basin data for basin #1 was thought to be sufficient for #2.  It lessens the expense of cost and time for a SFR. The Soil Survey of Worcester County Northeastern Part was used. 
3. The basins are designed to contain all the post development runoff. 

4. The infiltration is met with the two basins. 
5. Using the conservative value of 0.6 inch per hour at 24”, the basins should drain in 40 hours. 

6. Since the post development runoff is mostly contained in the basins, this does not apply. 

7. For the Watershed-2, I calculated for the areas that are actually going to be disturbed, the developed area.  
8. and 9.  Using the more conservative calculations for the longest time of concentration I thought was best.  

(NB) Can there be a compromise between using the time calculations?  I want to minimize the impact to the abutter at 9 Pond St.  (MA) When Mr. Wentworth cleared land for a garden, more runoff came onto my property.  (JW) Denied the existence of the garden.  (RO) From what I see, the existing condition cannot be made worse.  (AS) By increasing the size of the basin by 50% it would help more.  

10.  The 2 foot offset is basically impossible on this lot.  The type of runoff will mainly be water, not much unnatural material and not much other place to put the basins.  (RO) He didn’t disagree. 
11. All agreed to exclude the excavated wetland soil.  

12. I can increase to a 6 inch drain line. 

13. Agreed to add the gravel driveway so that it is there on the plan. 

14. PB asked for a staked silt fence all around the downhill side of the house. 
15. If soils get on the road, street sweeping will be performed.  

Changes agreed upon for a revised plan: Enlarge the basins, add the silt fence on the downhill side, add a driveway cross section, relocate the conveyance of storm water from the driveway to RV1, exclude the wetland soils from the driveway and change to 6” drain lines.  

(AS) will add to a revised plan to be submitted.  

Addressed the Conservation Comm. comments: (AS) We will be adding the silt fence as discussed, agreed about the tree line recommendation, don’t feel it necessary for the strict requirements for basins for this project being a SFR and the rate vs. volume issue was addressed by increasing the basins.   (NB) Will contact Chris Keenan on issue #3. 

(RJ) To Mr. Atanian, do you think your water problems are coming from uphill? (MA) yes   (AS) There is a large section on the hill that is on his property where the water is coming down.  We have taken steps so that the water from 7.5 Pond St. will not go down the hill to his property. It is the topography of the area.  (NB) Looking at the pictures MA provided of flooding in his back yard near the house, asked when did he clear the path next to the house.  (MA) before it melted.  (NB) You may have made the problem worse by doing that, possibly.  Maybe move the path farther away from the house.  (HS) Maybe make another outlet for the water to go.   (MA) Anyone is welcome to visit the site.  (AS) We could move a swale slightly to help minimize the impact.  
(NB) Asked Jim McColl from the City of Worc. If he was satisfied.  (JM) Yes, my main concern is Tributary #4 and the runoff to it.  
Motion (NB) seconded (RJ) to continue the hearing to the June 11, 2012 meeting.  Vote 5-0 unanimous.  A signed continuance was accepted.  
Added by request of NB the issues brought up by Mr. Atanian in the attached email dated June 1, 2012.  

New Business

The board members signed the FY13 Registry of Deeds member list.  A brief discussion on the proposal from the Board of Selectmen to change the Wireless Bylaw 8.9.3 to include a fine for equipment that is being unused or abandoned.  The PB asked for a specific amount.  Discussion will continue at the next meeting when an answer is given.  
Next meeting will be on Monday, June 11, 2012.  

Motion (HS) seconded (WB) to adjourn the meeting at 8:38pm, vote 5-0, unanimous.    
Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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